MINUTES 
Patient Participation Group Meeting

  Monday 26th November 2018 @ 5:30pm
Present: 
Michele Coomber, Linda Crow, Dr Gough
UG, PA, KJ, GG, RK
Apologies:
AB
Previous minutes agreed

E-Consult

The new online consultation service is now live. This can be accessed via our website springwellmedicalgroup.nhs.uk.

This enables patients to do various things

1. Receive self care advice

2. Receive pharmacy advice

3. Ask for treatment advice from a GP

4. Ask for administrative help, such as request a sicknote or a letter from the GP.
If a patient asks for treatment advice from a GP, an email is sent to the practice and is given to the GP on-call that day. We then have by the end of the next working day to respond. We have only had 4 requests so far, so it’s early days, but seems to be working well.

Surgery Pod

Next week we will have a ‘surgery pod’ being installed in the waiting room. This enables patients to measure their own height, weight and blood pressure. These measurements will be recorded directly into their electronic medical record. We are hoping to buy a privacy screen to make this more private for the patients when using it. 

Dr Weaver

Dr Weaver is with the surgery for three months. He retired as a GP five years ago but has decided to return to general practice. Because of the length of time since he last practiced he is on the Induction and Refresher Scheme and is mentored in the practice by Dr Sharma. Some patients may know Dr Weaver as he was a GP at Happy House surgery prior to his retirement. 

Care Home Patients

Patients who reside in a care home are being encouraged to register with the GP practice that their Care Home is aligned to. This gives a higher level of care as the GPs visit regularly on a daily/weekly basis. We have approximately 36 patients in our aligned Care Home which is Archers Park in Farringdon. 

Prescribing Savings

Over the year the practice has been making savings on prescribing by asking patients to purchase some medications that can be bought ‘Over the Counter’. This was mainly hayfever medication, paracetamol, travel medication etc. We have also switched some medicines to a more cost effective alternative. We have made an estimated £25,000 in saving for the NHS and a proportion of this has been granted to the practice to spend on patient care. We have received approximately £10,000. We are planning on spending this on equipment such as pulse oximeters, new flooring in the carpeted consulting rooms and using some to fund staff hours to improve our IT systems etc. A suggestion from the group was a new vaccine fridge which is a great idea!

Proposed Questionnaire – Smoking Cessation

A local GP (Dr Parker) asked the group to review and feedback any comments on a questionnaire he was working on to encourage patients to stop smoking whilst they are an inpatient in hospital. The group felt the document was lengthy with too much information. Maybe it could be summarised to keep the patient’s interest?? Some grammar alterations were also suggested. These comments will be fed back to Dr Parker.

AOB

· Michele and Linda drafted a Newsletter. This was agreed by the group. A few minor alterations will be made and then copies left in the waiting room.

· UG asked if the suggestion box could be positioned better in the waiting room. Michele will look into this. 

· PA asked if the hand sanitizer could be re-filled in the waiting room as it is empty. Agreed.

· The group suggested that the monthly DNA (did not attend) figure should be displayed on the Jayex board. Agreed. 

· Michele informed the group that the Flu Season this year has not ran as smoothly as in other years. This has been down to delivery and availability of vaccines. We are hoping it goes better next year.

· Michele informed the group that a member of the CCG may attend our next meeting.
Minutes of meeting to be displayed on the Practice website.
Next Meeting – 18th February 2018 @ 5:30pm
